
JULY 1, 2018Å SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME 

I am not the 
author of this 
article.  I received 
i t  f rom our 
Worship Office, 
which speaks to 
the need for 
appropriate dress 
at Mass. Since I 
i n t e n d e d  t o 

address this issue myself, I 
welcome this letter, written by the 
Bishop of Santa Rosa, California, 
Bishop Robert Vasa, and quote it 
in full.   
 

Dress, Demeanor, Discipline  
Show How We Value  

Holy Mass  
 

òSeveral years ago I had the 
opportunity,  whi le  v isi t ing 
Washington, DC, to observe the 
changing of the guard at the Tomb 
of the Unknown Soldier at 
Arlington National Cemetery.   
 

I was so struck by the simple, 
deliberate elegance of the 
ceremony that I stayed for extra 
minutes simply to watch the young 
man march to and fro with that 
same simple, deliberate elegance.  
His uniform was absolutely 
impeccable, the shoes shined to 
pure gloss, his face set like granite, 
the measured steps precise, the 
entire person focused on the job at 
hand. It was clear from all the 
above that the young man knew 
that what he was about was 
serious and important.  
 

I have reflected repeatedly on the 
Arlington experience as it relates 
to what we do in our Catholic 
Churches.  The Holy Sacrifice of 
the Mass is the most significant 
event in the world. As the priest 

and ministers enter the church and 
proceed down the aisle, there is not 
the expectation that they imitate 
the guards at Arlington, but it 
would be most appropriate to do so. 
The guard at Arlington processes 
solemnly in front of a tomb of 
national significance, and he is 
rightly dignified. Every altar in 
every Catholic Church has eternal 
significance and deserves a regard 
greater than that demanded by the 
national tomb.  
 

I am not advocating a religious 
solemnity devoid of joy or 
humanity, but it appears that 
Arlington may have something 
which the Catholic Church needs. 
The dignity manifested by the 
guard points towards and 
accentuates the dignity of the 
place. Silence is observed at the 
National Tomb. Silence is a sign of 
respect for the place and the 
meaning of the place. Silence is 
app rop r i a te  a nd  e n fo r ced 
vigorously there. Order is enforced 
there.  
 

As I stood watching the guard 
making his seemingly routine and 
non-variable march, he suddenly 
broke out of line two steps at an 
angle to his right.  He removed the 
rifle from his shoulder, held it in 
his hands, and said very forcefully, 
òStay behind the barrier!ó A couple 
of seconds later, he repeated the 
command, at which a woman who 
had crossed into forbidden territory 
to get a better picture retreated to 
the area reserved for visitors. He 
then returned to his line and 
resumed his march. No apology, no 
explanation; the sign said òNo 
Trespassingó; what part of òNoó 
was not understood?  
 

The trespass onto sacred secular 
soil was deemed unacceptable. The 
dignity of the place demanded 
order and an observance of that 
order. Once again, I do not 
advocate this kind of rigid, cold 
enforcement, but the dignity of our 
churches needs to be fostered and 
preserved. The dignity of this 
sacred place will be lost as the 
sacredness of the area around the 
tomb would quickly be lost, if there 
is not a decided effort to preserve 
it.   
 

Wouldnõt it be cute if four or six 
little 5 -year-olds dressed up like 
Marines and marched back and 
forth with the guard?  It might be 
cute, but it would not benefit the 
dignity of the place or the 
solemnity of the occasion. Yet time 
and again, we try to introduce 
people and behaviors into our 
churches which are deemed òcuteó 
and therefore somehow mandatory.  
I suggest that òcuteó has its place, 
but Arlington National Cemetery is 
not one of them, and neither are 
our churches which house Jesus 
Himself, Body, Blood, Soul and 
Divinity.  
 

Several years ago, the Holy Father 
reinstituted a dress code for the 
churches of Rome, his diocese. No 
one in shorts or sleeveless shirts 
was to be admitted into the church 
building; an American sense of 
rights and freedom rebels against 
such  ru les ,  ca l l i ng  them 
absurdities. Yet it was done and it 
was enforced. Tourists who had 
traveled across an ocean to see a 
church were turned back at the 
door unless they were properly 
attired. This was only to visit a 
church while no other liturgical 
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Liturgy  

July 7 th  & 8 th  Ministers of the Liturgy  

 6:00 PM  8:30 AM  10:30 AM  

EMHC  
Paul Centkowski  

Joyce Bujak  

Enrica Hensley  

Margot Shields  

Art LaChapelle  

Kathy Boyer  

Amanda Bujak Phillips  

Judy Cupp  

Mary McLaughlin  

Monica VonGerichten  

John Bleecker  

Mary Bleecker  

Tony Attard  

Teresita Acosta  

Carolyn Larkin  

Marge Pluciniczak  

Lector  Shirley Thompson  Kerry Homberger  John Burke  

Altar 

Server  
   

 Readings  Mass Intentions  Parish Events  

Saturday  

June 30 th  

The First Martyrs  

Lam 2:2, 10-14, 18-19 

Ps  74:1b-2, 3-5, 6-7, 20-21 [19b] 

Mt 8:5-17 

  6:00 PM  Donna Hall -Esser 

      rb   Stacie May  
  8:00 PM   AA 

Sunday  

July 1 st  

13th  Sunday in 

Ordinary Time   

Wis  1:13-15; 2:23-24 

Ps  30:2, 4, 5-6, 11, 12, 13 [2a]  

2 Cor 8:7, 9, 13-15 

Mk  5:21-43 or 5:21-24, 35b-43 

  8:30 AM  Terry, Franny  

& Barbara Butler  

      rb   Fran McCarthy  
 

10:30 AM  Helen Rochowiak  

      rb   Walter & Joyce Rochowiak  

11:00 AM  AA 

  5:00 PM  SAME  

Monday  

July 2 nd  

Am  2:6-10, 13-16 

Ps  50:16bc-17, 18-19, 20-21, 22-23  

Mt 8:18-22 
  8:00 AM   Communion Service    6:00 PM  Boy Scouts 

Tuesday  

July 3 rd  

St. Thomas  

Eph 2:19-22 

Ps  117:1bc, 2 [Mk 16:15]  

Jn 20:24-29 
  8:00 AM  Communion Service  

  6:00 PM  Rosary 

  7:30 PM  Praise Group  

Wednesday  

July 4 th  

Independence Day  

Am  5:14-15, 21-24 

Ps  50:7, 8-9, 10-11, 12-13, 16bc-17 

Mt  8:28-34 
  8:00 AM  Communion Service  

Independence Day  

Offices Closed  
 

9am Mass at St. Aloysius  
 

  7:00 PM  AA 

Thursday  

July 5 th  

St. Elizabeth  

of Portugal  

Am 7:10-17 

Ps 19:8, 9, 10, 11 [10cd] 

Mt  9:1-8 
  8:00 AM  Communion Service   

Friday  

July 6 th  

St. Maria Goretti  

Am  8:4-6, 9-12 

Ps  119:2, 10, 20, 30, 40, 131  

Mt 9:9-13 
  8:00 AM  Communion Service    7:30 PM  AA 

Saturday  

July 7 th  

Am 9:11-15 

Ps  85:9ab and 10, 11-12, 13-14  

Mt 9:14-17 

  6:00 PM  Zoeller & Sucharski  

deceased family members  

      rb   Sophia Zoller  

  8:00 PM   AA 

Sunday  

July 8 th  

14th  Sunday in 

Ordinary Time   

Ez  2:2-5 

Ps 123:1-2, 2, 3-4 [2cd] 

2 Cor 12:7-10 

Mk  6:1-6a 

  8:30 AM  Mary Kosin  

      rb   R Michael Foster &  

Charles Waller  
 

10:30 AM  John Vranich  

      rb   Fran McCarthy  

10:30 AM RCIA  

11:00 AM  AA 

St. Vincent DePaul  
 

Pantry needs the following 
food donations:  

 

Jelly  

Pancake syrup  

Jiffy baking mix or  

Bisquick  

Mac and Cheese  

Spaghetti sauce  

 

 

St Vincent de Paul thanks you for 

your generosity.  

Peterôs Pence 
 

Today is the Peterõs Pence Collection, a worldwide collection that 

supports the charitable works of Pope Francis. Funds from this 

collection help victims of war, oppression, and natural disasters. Take 

this opportunity to join with Pope Francis and be a witness of charity 

to our suffering brothers and sisters. Please be generous today.  
 

For more information, visit www.usccb.org/peters -pence. 
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Church and Community  

DIRECTORY  
stanthonybelleville.com  

 

PASTORAL  

ADMINISTRATOR  

 Fr. John Kiselica  

 

PASTORAL MINISTRY  

 Rev. Mr. John Burke  

 

FAITH FORMATION 699 -3373 
DRE:  Joyce Hansen  

 

 

YOUTH MINISTRY  699 -3373 
Youth Minister:  Jenifer Cwiek  

 

 

MUSIC MINISTRY  476 -5842 
Music Director:  Barb Tritten  

 

 

RECTORY OFFICE  697 -1211 
409 W. Columbia Avenue  

Business Manager:  Cynthia Weipert  

stanthony48111@yahoo.com 
 

BULLETIN EDITOR  
Tee Dore, stanthony.teedore@gmail.com  

 

FINANCE COUNCIL  
Frank Trupiano, 699 -9627 

 

PASTORAL  COUNCIL & COMMISSIONS  
 

President: Mickey Dore, 810 -813-5315 

Vice Pres: Ken Conyers, 810 -908-8909 

Secretary:  
 

Worship Commission  

Starr Burke, 697 -7517 
 

New Evangelization Commission  

 
PARISH COMMITTEES & GROUPS  

 

Catholic Social Action  

Crisis Pregnancy Hotline, 800 -Bethany  

Domestic Violence Hotline, 800 -799-4355 
Project Rachel Ministry, 888 -722-4355 

 

 

CYO (Youth Athletics)  
Leonard Szweda, 699 -3519 

 

 

Knights of Columbus  

William Alati, 347 -0426 
 

Menõs Club/Ushers 
Leonard Szweda, 699 -3519 

 

Natural Family Planning  

Rachel Faitel, 697 -2988 
 
 

RCIA  

Carol Uhal, 485 -7544 
Darrel Recker, 572 -0157 

 

 

St. Theresa Circle  

Betty Kurczewski, 699 -2608 
 

Strawberry Festival  

Sharon Pokerwinski, 461 -0989 
 

St. Vincent dePaul  

Contact Rectory, 697 -1211 
 

Welcome Team  

Jack Mills, 697 -7637 

Mary Stephanie Palazzolo, 313 -282-8266 

 

Scouting  
American Heritage Girls: Kathryn King, 325 -6424 

Boy Scouts: Jeff Smith, 699 -7994 

Cub Scouts: Stephen Palmer, 895 -7685 
 

 

Archdiocese of Detroit: www.aodonline.org  

 

For Those who serve  overseas . . .  
 

Lieutenant Conlan Kastanias  

Lieutenant Noah Christians  

Lieutenant Red Powell  

Marine Corps 1 st Class Corporal   

 Dylan Sewalka  

Marine Corps Cody S. Pratt  

Marine Corps David A. Gurunian  

Master Sgt, Daniel Babcock  

PFC Michael C. Davis  

PFC Zach Rhodes 

SPC Lawrence J. Maples, Sr.  

SPC Travis Weber  

Staff Sergeant Alejandro Gonzalez  

Staff Sergeant Theresa Gonzalez  
 

The prayer list is updated monthly.  

To continue prayers or to add the 

names of your loved ones, please 

contact the parish office.  

Prayer Community  
 

Rosary    

Tuesdays             6:00 PM 

Wednesdays/Cedar Woods      10:30 AM  

Weekdays after morning Mass  

                  (when leaders are available)  
 

Divine Mercy Chaplet  
Weekdays before morning Mass  
 

End Abortion  
Saturdays              8:00 AM  
 

Prayer Request Line  
Call 697.7424 or 697.4064  

 

Schedule of Masses  
Saturday: 6:00 PM  

 Sunday: 8:30 AM, 10:30 AM  

Daily: Monday - Friday 8:00 AM  

*Holy days:  8:00 AM and 7:00 PM *  

National Holidays: 9:00 AM  

 

Reconciliation  
(Confession)  

Saturday 4:30 -5:30 PM 

and by private arrangement.  

PARISH MISSION 

STATEMENT  
 

The Faith Community of 

St. Anthony Parish, 

Belleville, open to the 

Spirit as disciples of 

Jesus Christ, envision 

our mission as 

Proclaiming, Witnessing 

and Celebrating the 

Kingdom of God among 

us through Service, 

Healing and Reconciling 

Love . 

For everyoneôs safety,  
obey this sign! 
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Mark your Calendar  
Menôs Club Golf Scramble 

 

15 July 2018  

9:00 am start  
 

Entry Fee $70/golfer  

Skins $20/Team -Mulligan  

          $10/team 50/50 raffle  

   $ 5 Closest to pin  

          $ 5 Longest drive  
 

Make checks payable to:  

St. Anthony Menõs Club  

And send to :  

Ted Wisniewski  

40501 I -94 S Service Rd 

Belleville, MI 48111  
 

Questions? 
 

Call 734 -788-3266 

Email: twisniewski@denner.com  

            Or Tedw6262@comcast.net 

action was going on. The Holy 
Father saw a need to institute a 
policy aimed at restoring, in a very 
concrete way, a proper sense of 
reverence for the House of God.  
 

I have often heard the argument 
that the administrators of churches 
should be pleased to see that 
people come, regardless of how 
they are dressed. The other side of 
that is that people need to 
demonstrate in word and deed the 
proper disposition and attitude. I 
am certain the American people 
would be rightly upset if the guard 
at the Tomb of the Unknown 
Soldier were to show up in plaid 
shorts, a tank top and half -laced 
tennis shoes. It is hard to imagine 
that he could have a proper 
interior attitude to the job at hand 
were he to come to òworkó dressed 
like that.  
 

Our liturgy is a sacred òworkó. How 
we come to that work is probably 
as important as the fact that we 
come. We must recognize that we 
come to church for sacred work, 
sacred worship. This demands a 
decorum commensurate with the 
dignity of the work to be done. 
Even if that òworkó is to utter a 
private prayer, it still demands an 
appropriate decorum.  
 

The soldiers at Arlington know the 
sacredness of the work which they 
do. Their dress, their demeanor, 

Fr. Kôs Korner  

continued  

Mark Your Calendars  

their discipline all speak of their 
recognition of that sacredness. 
Seeing them is a source of pride for 
me. 
 

I am proud of what they represent, 
proud of the values which their 
discipline bespeaks, proud of the 
country which at heart still knows 
that honor and fidelity are worth 
defending.  
 

For these values people live, for 
these values people gave their 
lives. The dress and demeanor of 
these troops says that they truly 
honor and respect the life and 
death of those represented at the 
Tomb of the Unknown.    
 

Catholics likewise need to know 
the sacredness of the liturgical 
òworkó which they do. Their dress, 
their demeanor, their discipline, 
ought all to speak of their 
recognition of that sacredness.ó 
 

I ask that you prayerfully 
ponder the lessons found in the 
bishopõs letter.   
 

Let us bring to St. Anthonyõs a 
renewed sense of reverence in 
our worship, by attention to our  
dress, demeanor and respect for 
it as the holy and sacred House 
of God.  
 

May God bless you all a happy, 
safe and restful Fourth of July 
holiday!  

Do you know someone who 
would like to:  

 

¶ Learn more about the Catholic 
Faith?  
¶ Return home to the Church 
and more actively practice his/
her faith?  
¶ Prepare for Baptism?  
¶ Join the Catholic Church 
community?  
¶ Have other needs, requests or 
questions addressed? 

  

Or perhaps this describes  you?  
Every year, the Catholic Church 
welcomes thousands of new 
members and returning members 
through the process of RCIA (Rite 
of Christian Iiation of Adults). Call 
Darrel Recker (572 -0157)) or Carol 
Uhal (485.7544) for information 
about how to get started!  
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Help Us to 
Open the 

Door to Grow 
With Christ  

2018 CSA  

 

Goal                                $69,496.00 

Collected                        $60,783.00 

Remaining                     ($ 8,713.00)  
 

Total Givers                                      218 

87%ð 

Irish Playmakers Camp  
 

Sponsored by the FGR  

Football and Cheer programs  
 

July 12, 2018  

9:00-11:00am (ages6-12) 

12:00-2:00(ages13-18) 
 

Fee: $10 per camper 
 

This camp invites students with special needs to 

Father Gabriel Richard High School to participate 

in a fun experience with our Football and Cheer 

programs.  Campers will get to be football players 

and cheerleaders.  
 

All campers will receive a T -shirt.   
 

Registrations and questions contact: 

irishplaymakers@gmail.com  

734-726-9608 
 

Father Gabriel Richard High School  

4333 Whitehall Dr  

Ann Arbor, MI 48105  

42nd Annual   
St. Anthony  

 

Strawberry Festival 
Raffle Winners  

(in alphabetical order) 

 

Jan Agner  

Donna Alati  

James Burden  

Mickey & Tee Dore  

Katie Eggers  

Walter Jonczyk  

George LaMothe  

Amy OõBrien 

Carol Pesta  

Joe Walker  
 

Congratulations!  

The face of Jesus will 
be revealed when we 
meet our goal. Wonôt 

you help? 
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Youth  News  

Sharing the Gospel  

 

In today's Gospel reading, Jairus 

asked Jesus to come to his house. 

The daughter of Jairus was dying, 

and he knew Jesus could make her 

well again. While they were 

walking to his house, she died. Did 

Jesus give up? No way! Jesus told 

Jairus not to be afraid, but to keep 

believing that Jesus could help her. 

Jesus was even stronger than 

death. He walked into the house, 

held her hand, and told her to get 

up. Jesus admired the faith Jairus 

had. 
 

Prayer  
 

Dear God, you are even stronger than 

death. Help me to have faith in you like 

Jairus had. Amen.  
 

©2008 - PO Box 510817, New Berlin, WI 53151 -0817 - 1-

800-950-9952 x2469 - LPiResourceCenter.com  

This week we  celebrate a most important day in American history.  On this 

supremely significant day 240 years ago, fifty -six British  land -owning men 

signed a watershed  document, the Declaration of Independence,  in a little -

known Pennsylvania  colony.  And this document would pave the future of 

what would arguably become  the greatest nation in the world, the United 

States of America.  
 

How are we as Catholic Christians and Americans supposed to celebrate 

this great day?  John Adams, one of the Founding Fathers of our  country, 

wrote this about how to celebrate the fourth of July:  
 

òIt ought to be commemorated as the Day of Deliverance by 

solemn Acts of Devotion to God Almighty.  It ought to be 

solemnized with Pomp and Parade, with shews, games, 

Sports, Guns, Bells, Bonfires and illuminations from one 

End of this Continent to the other from this Time forward 

forever more.ó 
 

Well, letõs see how weõre doing in celebrating the fourth of July the way one 

of the greatest Founders envisioned:  
 

Parades? Check. Pomp? Check. Sports? Backyard games  count, 

right?  Check.  Bonfires?  Check.  Illuminations? Double check.  Solemn 

Acts of Devotions to God Almighty?  Um . . .  I donõt know about you, but I 

donõt typically live up to that calling on the Fourth of July. 
 

But John Adams set an example for us.  After everythingõs said and done, 

we owe God more than anyone else for what occurred 240 years ago.  In 

fact, the most famous part of the Declaration of Independence explicitly 

points to God as the source of our freedom:  
 

 

òWe hold these truths to be self-evident, that all men are created 

equal, that they are endowed by their Creator with certain 

unalienable rights, that among these are life, liberty, and the 

pursuit of happiness.ó 
 

Not our parents, or politicians, or government, is the source of our most 

important rights.  Only God.   As the source of our rights, he deserves the 

highest praise, honor, and glory on Independence Day (and every day)!  
 

Joyce Hansen, DRE  

Faith Formation Registration  
2018 -19 School Year  

 

Registration packets for the 2018 -2019 Faith Formation school year have 

been emailed to all current Faith Formation families. If you are not a 

current Faith Formation family or did not receive the email, please pick a 

packet up at any church door or at the Faith Formation office. If you have 

any questions, please call the office (734 -699-3373). 


